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Tamtron Group Plc starts a share buyback 
programme
Tamtron Group Plc | Company Release | October 21, 2024 at 13:00:00 EEST

Based of the authorisation given by the Annual General Meeting on 11 April 2024, the Board of 
Directors of Tamtron Group Plc has decided to start a share buyback programme. The Annual 
General meeting that was held on 11 April 2024 authorized Board of Directors to decide on the 
repurchase of at maximum 4.8 percent of Company’s all shares. The authorization is in force 
until 10 October 2025.

The shares will be repurchased by using the unrestricted equity of the Company, thus reducing 
the Company’s distributable unrestricted equity. A compelling purpose of the Company’s share 
buyback is to develop the Company’s capital structure and use of shares as a part of share-based 
incentive schemes, acquisitions or other similar purposes determined on by the Board of Directors.

The maximum number of shares to be repurchased by virtue the buyback programme is 30,000 
shares which corresponds to approximately 0.4 percent of the company’s shares. However, the 
amount used for repurchasing shares will be EUR 200,000 at the highest. The shares will be 
acquired by public trading at the market price at the time of acquisition on Nasdaq First North 
Growth Market Finland marketplace maintained by Nasdaq Helsinki Ltd. The share buyback 
programme will commence on 21 October 2024 at the earliest and end on 31 December 2024 at 
the latest.

Tamtron Group Plc has engaged an external broker, Nordea Bank Oyj Abp, to implement the 
share buyback programme, and broker will have full discretion to decide on the acquisition of 
shares based on irrevocable instructions, including the timing of the acquisitions, and subject to 
applicable price and volume restrictions and applicable terms and conditions.

Tamtron Group Plc has a total of 7,293,376 shares and before the start of the buyback programme 
the Company doesn’t hold its own shares.
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About Us
Tamtron is an international provider of weighing and dosing technology and digital services for 
handling material flows. Tamtron’s solutions help customers operate in a more efficient manner in 
over 60 countries and in all major industries, including civil engineering, mining, forestry, waste 
management and recycling, ports, transport and logistics, process and manufacturing. In addition, 
Tamtron also provides its customers with comprehensive life cycle services, including verification, 
maintenance and spare parts services.

Tamtron has two offices in Finland, the headquarters in Tampere and Lahti office, and subsidiaries 
in eight European countries. In addition, Tamtron’s solutions are offered by international partner 
network. Tamtron Group employs approximately 270 professionals in Finland, Sweden, Norway, 
Denmark, Germany, Czech Republic, Slovakia, Poland and Estonia.

Tamtron's net sales was EUR 54,9 million and operating profit EUR 2,5 million in the financial 
period ending on December 31, 2023. In fiscal year 2023, Tamtron employed on average 269 
people.

For more information, visit: www.tamtron.com
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